
 

With Christ we live, we love, we learn and we grow 

4th April 2025 

Dear parents and carers,  

 

We have reached the end of the spring term, we would like to take a moment to celebrate the hard 

work and achievements of our children. They have put in great effort, learned so much, and, we 

hope, have enjoyed the last couple of months. Their excellent attendance suggests that they have. 

Now, it is time for a well-deserved break! 

 

School will resume on Tuesday, 22nd April, immediately after the Easter bank holiday, as we begin 

the final term of the school year. For our Year 6 pupils, this will be their last term at St Mary’s—a 

time to cherish and make lasting memories. 

 

On behalf of all the staff and governors at St Mary’s, we wish you a joyful and blessed Easter. 

 

Good Shepherd Appeal 2025 - A Huge Success! 

Yesterday, we celebrated the end of the Good Shepherd Appeal with our annual 
Good Shepherd Talent Show—a spectacular two-hour showcase of incredible talent! 
Our performers, who have been eagerly preparing for weeks, took to the stage with 
a mixture of excitement and nerves, delivering fantastic performances that were 
thoroughly enjoyed by all. Well done to everyone involved—we hope all our 
performers had as much fun as the audience did! 
 
A heartfelt thank you to all the children, parents, and staff for your support of this wonderful cause. 
Thanks to your generosity, we have raised and banked a record-breaking £1 018.That is an incredible 
effort – well done everyone! 
 
Chorley Schools Sports Partnership (CSSP) – Annual School Cross Country Championships 

 

St Mary’s Shines at CSSP Cross-Country Championships 
 
Last Saturday, in near-perfect conditions, the St Mary’s cross-country team joined hundreds of 
enthusiastic young runners at Astley Park for the annual CSSP Cross-Country Championships. Our 
team put in a fantastic effort, delivering impressive individual performances with determination and 
smiles throughout the event. 
 



Some of our runners even had enough energy left to take part in the Fun Run at the end—an 
amazing display of spirit and enthusiasm! 
 
A huge well done to the entire team, and a heartfelt thank you to our parents for their support. 
Special thanks to Mrs. Blackwell for her excellent training and to Mr. Hodge for his invaluable help 
on the day. 
 
We are so proud of our runners—great job, everyone! 
 
Year 2 Book club 
 
Our Year 2 pupils have been taking part in the Brilliant Book Awards, a scheme run by Lancashire 
Library Service. The children have thoroughly enjoyed the experience, and today they cast their 
votes for their favourite book. The winner is Gigantic by Rob Biddulph. 
 
Gigantic: The incredible new illustrated picture book about family, friendship, kindness and the sea - 
the perfect read for young children 
 
When asked about their highlights, responses ranged from discovering new stories and taking part in 
a quiz to hearing from authors themselves. Our children said that it made them want to read more 
stories at home—what a wonderful outcome! 
 
As part of the celebrations, we also held a ‘Design a New Character’ competition. We received lots of 
amazing entries and I was given the almost impossible task of choosing a winner. A huge 
congratulations to James R, whose winning character, a sculpture, ‘Sydney the Scuba Diver’, will now 
go on to represent our school in the county-wide competition. Good luck, James! 
 
A special mention to Arthur, who shared, ‘It’s inspired me to be an illustrator when I grow up!’ —
what a fantastic aspiration! 
 
Well done, Year 2—keep on reading and keep on creating! 
 
Y3 Stay and Pray, Tuesday 1st April  
 
On Tuesday, Mr. Hodge welcomed parents and carers of the Year 3 children to a special prayer and 
liturgy session in the school hall – Stay and Pray. The children took the lead, sharing their learning 
from Religious Education and guiding the prayerful reflection. 
 
As part of the session, the children also performed the song, Do This in Memory of Me, which they 
have been learning. Their heartfelt singing and thoughtful reflections made for a wonderful 
experience. 
 
Family members, who attended, spoke warmly about the session, highlighting how much they 
enjoyed it. With just one class present, the gathering had an intimate and personal atmosphere, 
making it even more special. 
 
A huge well done to Year 3 for their fantastic work and to Mr. Hodge for organising such a reflective 
and engaging event. Thank you to all who attended! 
 
 
 



Year 4 Sacramental Class – First Confession 
 
On Monday afternoon, the children in our Year 4 Sacramental Class took part in a special moment on 
their faith journey as they received their First Confession in the Sacrament of Reconciliation. The 
confessions took place in the KS2 playground, creating a peaceful and reflective setting for this 
important step. 
 
A special thank you to Fr. Marsden, Fr. Crowther, and Fr. Ball for hearing the confessions, and to 
Kinga Grzeczynska for facilitating the service. The children found the experience deeply meaningful, 
with some even asking to make a second confession straight away. 
 
Well done, Year 4—we are very proud of you.  
 
Reception Class Trip to Blackpool Zoo 
 
On Wednesday, our Reception class set off on an exciting trip to Blackpool Zoo. They enjoyed the 
wonderful sunshine in their caps and sunglasses! 
 
The children had a fantastic time exploring the different areas of the zoo and seeing the animals they 
have been learning about in class. One of the biggest highlights of the day for many, of course, was 
the dinosaur display, which is always a firm favourite! 
 
A big thank you to the staff and volunteers. It was a day full of fun, learning, and adventure—well 
done, reception class! 

A Blooming Transformation at St Mary’s! 

A huge thank you to Mrs. Morgan and Mrs. Crosbie, two of our wonderful parent and grandparent 
volunteers, for their fantastic work in improving the school grounds! 

They have planted a beautiful variety of flowers and shrubs, making our outdoor spaces more 
vibrant and inviting. To help the children learn more about nature, they have also added labels to 
the plants, encouraging curiosity and an interest in gardening. 

Their hard work has truly made a difference—thank you for making St Mary’s even more beautiful!  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Parent/ Carer Questionnaire 

Please look out for the Parent/ Carer Questionnaire that went out last week. Thank you to those 

who have already responded; we have had 68 responses so far. It is very helpful in letting us know 



what you think we do well and areas in which you think we could do even better. We would greatly 

appreciate your time and consideration in completing it.  

The feedback from the last year’s questionnaire was extremely positive; parents and carers said that 

were proud of our school and overwhelmingly agreed that your children enjoy coming to school and 

feel safe here, that the behaviour is good, that they are taught well, that they experience a wide and 

varied curriculum and that you are happy with the religious education and Catholic life of the school. 

We take on board your feedback and comments to help us to improve what we do. Thank you. 

 

Last year you indicated that you thought that there were ‘Too many forms of communication: Dojo, 

emails, texts, paper in bags, Seesaw, newsletter.’ We listened and we have reduced the number of 

ways we communicate.  

 
Tax-free childcare 
 
One of our governors shared some information with me last year to pass on to parents and carers  - 
here is a reminder, in case your circumstances have changed.: 
 
You can get up to £500 every 3 months (up to £2,000 a year) for each of your children to help with 
the costs of childcare. This goes up to £1,000 every 3 months if a child is disabled (up to £4,000 a 
year). For every £8 you pay into this account, the government will pay in £2 to use to pay your 
provider. 
 
You can get Tax-Free Childcare at the same time as 30 hours free childcare if you’re eligible for both. 
You can use Tax-Free Childcare for: childminders, nurseries and nannies and after school clubs and 
play schemes.https://www.gov.uk/tax-free-childcare 
 
 
 
EASTER AT ST MARY’S CHURCH - THE PASCHAL TRIDUUM AT ST MARY’S: 

 Maundy Thursday 17th: 19.00 The Lord’s Supper – with watching at the Altar of Repose until 

Night Prayer at 21.30. Confessions after Mass. 

 Good Friday 18th: 10.30 Stations of the Cross. 15.00 The Passion of the Lord. Confessions 

follow as required. 

 Holy Saturday 19th: 12.00 Paschal Food blessing for the Polish and then the Ukrainian 

communities. Confessions. 20.15 – Easter Vigil and Mass of the Resurrection. 

 Easter Sunday 20th April: 09.30 – Mass with Little Church. 

 Divine Mercy Service: Sunday 27th April 15.00 Sacred Heart Chorley. Chaplet and Mass. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.gov.uk/tax-free-childcare


Attendance 
 

 

CURRENT POSITION CLASS CURRENT % 

1st YEAR 6 98.30 

2nd YEAR 3 97.61 

3rd   YEAR 2 97.51 

4th  YEAR 1 97.49 

5th YEAR 4 97.36 

6th YEAR 5 96.85 

7th   RECEPTION 96.31 

The reception class can celebrate this week with 100% attendance – well done – could they yet 

catch Y6?  
 
Our attendance data compared to other Lancashire Schools as on 03.04.25 

We are still in the top 1%, can we finish there? This is a truly fantastic effort – well done children, 
parents and carers! 
 

PTFA future dates 

PTFA Meeting - Tuesday 29th April - time to be confirmed 
Ladies Party Night - Friday 27th June - St Mary's Parish Centre     
 
Best wishes and have a very happy and holy Easter, 
 
Patrick Smyth  04.04.25 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Chorley Marlins 
 
We have been contacted by Chorley Marlins swimming club:  
 
Good morning 
 
I am emailing on behalf of Chorley Marlins Amateur Swimming Club. We are currently looking for 
new members to join the club and I think this may be of interest to some of your pupils. Chorley 
Marlins has been been providing learn to swim lessons, swimming coaching and opportunities to 
participate in competitive swimming to young people locally for over fifty years. We are a voluntary 
group with the aim of developing swimming locally and getting more young people active  
 
Could you please share the attached flyers with parents by including it with your newsletter? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Chorley Brownies – a number of our girls attend this Brownies group and I have been asked to 
publicise the group by a parent who says, ‘it is the only Brownies group around this side of Chorley 
and is a great group.’  

 

 

 

 

 



CSSP Easter Holidays Sports Camp 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Compass Bloom Mental Health & Wellbeing for children – parent referral details below 

 


